
March 11, 2021

Dear Bronte Community,
 
Bronte College celebrated International Women’s Day on March 8th.
International Women’s Day is a day to globally recognize women and their
social, economic, cultural and political achievements and successes. The
theme this year is “Choose to Challenge,” with the message in mind to rise up
to challenges, as challenges are often what bring about change. Bronte
College is happy to support International Women’s Day and celebrate the
achievement of women, in order to promote a gender equal world.
 
A huge shoutout to all the wonderful women on our campus that help keep
Bronte College a safe, engaging and exciting place to be!

WHAT’S HAPPENING ON CAMPUS
A display was set up in the library to honour women in history for International
Women’s Day. Students had the opportunity to view the exhibit (photos below). In
addition, Ms. Cyr has put together a community service event to give back to a
local women’s shelter. Students will be able to earn volunteer hours by participating
in this event. The details will soon be posted on the Community Service page on
Microsoft Teams.
 
The Bank of Montreal had their mobile banking vehicle stationed outside of Bronte
this past Friday, March 5th for students to handle their banking needs, or set up an
account. (photos below)
 
Ms. Cyr is hosting various sports activities for our res students. Students can join
badminton during one lunch period each week, and, after school participate in
basketball Tuesdays, dance choreography Wednesdays, and soccer Thursdays!
Students are encouraged to stay up to date on the Campus Activities Microsoft
Teams page for updates. 
 
A reminder to our students that Daylight Savings will be occurring on March 14th,
2021. Clocks will move forward 1 hour!

GUIDANCE NEWS
The Guidance Department would like to thank all students, parents and agents for
your patience, cooperation and understanding with interim grades.

Grade 12 students please remember to share your conditional offer letters to the
guidance department regarding admissions to your post-secondary institutions.
Please send Ms. Samantha McGinnis your offer letters to Ontario Universities and
send Mr. Jordan Frost your offer letters to universities outside of Ontario or
Canada. 

A SHOUT OUT TO Zainab!
Zainab works on our Residence Team and is
a great asset at Bronte College. Zainab has
not only built a positive working environment
for the residence team, but she has been a
fantastic help in organizing the arrivals and
pickups of our incoming students, ensuring
students feel welcome at Bronte, and also
making sure that students know about the
different activities and events hosted by
Residence.Zainab works in harmony with
the rest of our fantastic residence team to
ensure that our students are safe and that
they have a welcoming and inviting place to
relax, chat, and feel a sense of community.

Thank you for all that you do, Zainab! Your positive and inviting attitude does not
go unnoticed, and we appreciate your dedication in making sure our students stay
safe and have fun at Bronte!

RESIDENCE ACTIVITIES
This week our residence students got to participate in a riveting game of “Among
Us”, making the virtual game into a real physical activity. They also got to put their
deduction skills to the test with a friendly murder mystery guessing game. Students
also got to indulge their sweet tooths with the Ice Cream Bar Event on Sunday,
enjoying some yummy ice cream with toppings like whipped cream, chocolate
syrup and strawberry syrup!
 
This week students have many residence activities to look forward to both in the
evenings and on the weekend, such as a cup pong tournament, DIY keychain
making, tie-dying, a volleyball tournament, and DIY slime and coaster making!

DATES TO REMEMBER IN MARCH
11  |  Self Care and Craft night  (DIY Stress Balls)
12  |  Cup Pong Tournament 
13  |  DIY Keychains
14  |  Daylight Savings – clocks move forward 1 hour!
Tie-dying activity, Volleyball Tournament
15  |  DIY Cloud Slime
16  |  Talk Time Tuesday
17  |  DIY Coasters, Sports Day

STUDY PERMITS
A reminder – any students who have received university or college acceptance
letters, and are currently in Canada, please contact Ms. Lancy Zhong
(mlzhong@brontecollege.ca) in the business office to work on their study permit
and visa renewal.

TRAVELLING INTO CANADA
The Canadian government has announced further testing and hotel quarantine
requirements for international travellers arriving to Canada. These strict new
measures are aimed at preventing the COVID-19 variants of concern from
reaccelerating the pandemic.
 
For more information and the latest updates on these requirements, please visit
these websites:

Government of Canada expands restrictions to international travel by land
and air

COVID-19 mandatory hotel stopover: Booking and list of government-
authorized hotels
 
Entering Canada by air during COVID-19

Please note that air passengers are still required to test negative for COVID-19
before traveling from another country to Canada. Please click here for more
information.
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Click here for more information about COVID-19 in Ontario
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